
U.S. Department of Justice 
 Office of  Office of Information Policy 
  Suite 11050 

  1425 New York Avenue, NW 

  Washington, DC  20530-0001 

 
 

Telephone: (202) 514-3642 
 

 October 22, 2014  
 
 
Matthew V. Topic, Esq. 
Loevy & Loevy 
Suite 100 
312 North May Street 
Chicago, IL  60607 
matt@loevy.com 

Re: Appeal No. AP-2014-03844 
Request No. 1258574 
TAZ:JKF 

 
VIA:  E-mail 
 
Dear Mr. Topic:  
 
 This responds to your email dated October 15, 2014, in which you requested that this 
Office reconsider its decision on your appeal from the action of the Federal Bureau of 
Investigation on your client's request for access to records concerning Ronald Watts. 
 

After carefully considering this matter, I have determined that this Office's original 
decision, as outlined by this Office's letter dated September 29, 2014, 2014, was appropriate. 
   
 If your client remains dissatisfied with my action on your appeal, the Freedom of 
Information Act permits your client to file a lawsuit as indicated by this Office's letter dated 
September 29, 2014. 
 
   Sincerely, 
 
   Sean R. O'Neill 
   Chief 
   Administrative Appeals Staff 
    
   By:  
 
   Timothy Ziese 
   Attorney-Advisor  
   Administrative Appeals Staff 
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